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The Passing of a Waiataruan Icon and Creative Genius

On 26th October Stuart Slater passed away at North Shore Hospital surrounded by
family: he passed away to Valhalla where the Blacksmith's forge blows.

49 years ago Stuart and Peppy Slater bought a small cottage towards the top of Forest
Hill Road, which they added on to for their 3 daughters, Tui, Shelley and Nina. Maybe

you saw his castle letterbox which was there for some years before it was damaged.

Stuart was very active in Neighbourhood Support especialy when he reitred from full time outside work. Not only did he keep
an eye out for burglars but he actually interrupted at least 2 lots of burglars. He jumped in his van with a 4 by 2 and chased
them down the road.

Drama: The whole family was totally involved in the local drama group particularly from about 1980-1988 - performing, prop
building, step building, cooking sumptious meals, raffling, costuming and more. For the school plays that Peppy wrote and
directed, Stuart made top hats and replica guns and special shoes for all the children performing.

Stuart was a complete artisan with a quirky sense of humour. He had a stand at the Ellerslie Flower Shows featuring his
amazing, exciting and extraordinary copper statues, with a story about each one. He won 2 gold awards 4 times.
He forged a copper statue of a violinist who he had seen busking in Shortland Street who was adamant that he was blind.
The statue had one foot firmly planted on a penny.

There is not enough space here to cover his extensive talents and artistry.

He was a great family man. In later years he supported his grandchildren at Playcentre,
Oratia School and the Fire Brigade.

He taught and inspired many and especially his daughters who have carried on his artistic
ability.

What a colourful character he was. Always good for a yarn and always ready to use his
talents for the Community.

Library closed ( Christmas break)
12pm 22nd Dec - 10am Thur 12th January.

Our best wishes to all for a great break and the
best of the weather.

Our grateful thanks to all our volunteers who
have kept the library operating throughout the

WRRA AGM 2017

Tuesday February 21st @
7pm.

Waiatarua Community Hall

911 West Coast Rd.

Xmas function and "Thank You!" BBQ

When: Waiatarua Community Centre, 11am-
1pm, Sunday 4 December

Who: All welcome, especially our volunteers.
Sausages provided; bring a plate or drink to

share.



The Waiatarua Residents and Ratepayers Association (WRRA)

To
pursue and undertake any activity with the object of establishing, improving,
or preserving social, cultural, or sporting, activities or amenities, and the
unique natural environment of the area.

Internet Here Is Unhappy And
Slow: Part 2

Hello Waiatarua!

The Great Waiatarua Debate 2016:

Pic courtesy of Peter Casey.

From The Editor:



Advertising & Community
Notices

Art Classes:

Better Scrapbooking Ltd:

Handyman Out West.

Lawn mowing and section
clean ups.

Plants:

Table Tennis

The Oratia Community
Church:

Tiler/Stone Layer:

Waiatarua Playcentre:

Zumba with Grace

Please accept my Membership to the Waiatarua Ratepayers & Residents
Association 2017

Advantages of being a WRRA member?

Increasing criminal activity as temperatures rise:


